
Board Highlights
January 25, 2023

Trustees (left to right): 
Vice Chair Melissa Copley, Linda Wagers, 
De Anne Hutchison, Sherry Cooper, 
Chair Holly Bilton, Terry Leslie, Jackie 
Swainson, Kathy Kemmere, Gord Kerr

Chinook’s Edge Board approves audited Financial Statements for 2021-22 school year
Following a presentation from the Financial Services team, public members from the Audit Committee, and the 
independent auditing firm which conducts the Chinook’s Edge audit, the Board approved the audited Financial 
Statements for the year ended August 31, 2022. 

The Board reviewed details from each school and department. The senior auditor, who is part of the independent 
MNP team that conducted the detailed review, acknowledged the continued positive relationship with Chinook’s 
Edge School Division throughout the audit process. In summary, the statements show revenue of $131 million 
and expenses of $131 million. The Audited Financial Statements will now be filed with Alberta Education and 
posted to the website under Plans and Reports. 

The auditing firm, Superintendent Kurt Sacher, and the Board of Trustees thanked the Financial Services team 
for their work and expertise throughout the year, which resulted in another successful audit. The process verified 
to trustees that the Board priority of directing resources to student learning is being met, as was further 
evidenced through the presentation of the 2021-22 Annual Education Results Report. This report will also be filed 
with Alberta Education and posted on the division website. 

Chinook’s Edge celebrates successes in its 2021-22 Annual Education Results Report
The Board approved the 2021-22 Annual Education Results Report, which was originally presented at the 
November 30, 2022 Board Meeting. With the addition of financial information available with the approval of the 
audited financial statements, the AERR is now complete, and will be submitted to government and posted on the 
division website. 

The report reviews the work of Chinook’s Edge in three major goals: Academic Excellence, Social and Emotional 
Well-being, and Career Connections. The Board wishes to thank staff for their work in these three key areas, and 
for their commitment to student success.

The next meeting of the Board of Chinook’s Edge School Division is scheduled to take place on 
Wednesday, February 1, 2023.
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